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Cross Country  
What a great day we had on Thursday 9th May with our Cross Country. The weather was perfect and 
the friendly competitive spirit throughout the day was just lovely. Well done to all of those who           
participated so enthusiastically in the school’s cross country and I wish ‘good luck’ to those runners who 
are now competing in the zone cross country on Monday, 27th May.  Special thanks to Mrs Kempe, Mrs 
Bolger, Mr Chivers and Mrs Layson for their organisation of the event … this doesn’t just happen and I 
am sure that many do not know that many teachers arrived at school very early in the morning to have 
things just right for the day. Thanks too for the number of parents who jumped in to lend a hand during 
the day, your help and support is very much appreciated. Thanks also to the School Support Group for 
the high vis vests. 
 
Hornsby Zone Cross Country  
Monday 27th May (wet weather date – 3rd June), 10:45 – 2:30, Rofe Park, Hornsby Heights.  
10:45am: Entrants walk the course 11:00am: Events begin  
Order of events:  
1) 10 yr boys 2000m 2) 10 yr girls 2000m  3) 8/9 yr boys 2000m  4) 8/9 yr girls 2000m  
5) 11 yr boys 3000m  6) 11 yr girls 3000m  7) 12/13 yr boys 3000m  8) 12/13 yr girls 3000m 
 
Happy Mothers’ Day  
I hope all mums had a lovely day on Mother’s Day. Children were able to shop for mum here at school 
and hopefully purchased a treasure to keep for future years. Thank you to our hardworking School 
Support Group for assisting the children to make some hard choices as to what to buy for that most 
significant person in their lives.  
Thanks also to the P&C for the sumptuous Mother’s Day Breakfast held on Friday, 10th May.  It was so 
good to see so many mums, grandmothers and students here early on Friday to enjoy this special time 
together.  Thanks to all the ‘mums’ who organised, prepared, baked and cooked for this breakfast.  
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN testing is underway and the students and teachers of Years 3 and 5 are 
coping with the ‘on line’ assessments.  
Unfortunately, we have had ‘drop outs’ and ‘freezes’ from our computers at times.  
The children have not been penalised for this – any occurrence like this has been 
compensated for with extra time. 
Congratulations to all students on your work habits. I know everyone did their best 
and aimed for personal bests. Children and parents should not be stressed out 
about this assessment as it is only one piece of ‘evidence’ about your child and 
their abilities.  
Our children are so much more that a NAPLAN result. 

 

I am also letting you know that Mrs Di Bower will be working from Tuggerah Office on a project         
temporarily.  I will be Relieving Principal in the interim.  As always, please feel most welcome to contact 
me if I can assist with any matter.  

Wishing you a wonderful week. 

 

Sally Till 

Relieving Principal 

 
A reminder that it is vital that students arrive at school on time, ready to begin learning, each day. 
Students arriving at school after the bell need to go to the office for a late note. Where possible an 
adult needs to accompany the student to the office and fill in a late notice and then take 
them to class. 
When children are late the school records it as a partial absence.  
 
It is also important that all students who are walking or riding bikes come directly to 
school in the morning and go straight home in the afternoon without diverting.  

Attendance 



 

Page 2 

 

 

 

Pedestrian Safety 
Message 

Road Safety Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Never call to your children from across a road – teach them to wait until you cross and come to them. 
 
Always wait for the ‘Lollypop Lady’ to gesture you to cross the road. 

Health and Safety is everyone’s responsibility 

 
If there is an emergency and you are going to be late picking your child up after school  
please inform the office during school hours. 
If you inform the school too close to the bell, we may not be able to get the message  
to your child in time. Please be mindful of Friday afternoon sport as well.  
Please remind your child to always go to the office if you are unexpectedly late for pick  
up. That way your child stays safe at all times. 

Visitors to our school 

 
All visitors and volunteers to our school are required to sign in at the office when they arrive at the 
school prior to going to classrooms and sign out when they depart. Visitors and volunteers are also 
required to wear a visitor’s badge provided by the office staff to ensure students, staff and other    
visitors can easily identify everyone on the school site and go through the safety briefing each year 
with the office staff.   
If there is something special on at school, including a special assembly, presentation or open        
classrooms, you will not be required to sign in. 
Parents and carers coming to the school to pick up students (prior to end of day) are required to sign 
their child out at the office prior to collecting their child from the classroom or playground. For student 
safety, teachers are instructed not to allow children to leave with a parent unless they provide the    
purple ’Parent Authorisation Slip’. 

Working with Children Checks 

 
The majority of parents or close relatives who volunteer at their child's school are exempt from         
obtaining a WWCC through Service NSW, and will continue to be exempt.  
That means day to day reading helpers, canteen helpers etc, who are a parent or close relative to a 
child at the school at which they are volunteering, DO NOT need a WWCC number and should not be 
asked to provide one (please note – these positions are not classed as formal mentoring). 
However, they should complete the Appendix 5 and provide the school with 100 points of ID. 
Volunteering can include: 
 Working on the Mother’s/Father’s Day Stall - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 points of ID. 
 Working in the canteen - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 points of ID. 
 Helping with reading groups - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 points of ID. 
 Accompanying students on excursions - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 points of ID. 
 Helping at the School Support Group run discos - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 points of ID. 
 Helping with school morning teas during events at school - they need the Appendix 5 + 100 

points of ID. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
K-2 children enjoyed participating in the National Simultaneous 
Storytime 2019 session held on Wednesday 22nd May at 11am 
across Australia. 
                   This year’s book was ‘Alpacas with 

Maracas’ by Matt Cosgrove. 
An amusing rhyming story that 
engaged the children. 
 
Jennie Smith 
Librarian 

4R working in the library on their personal interest projects. 
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P&C NEWS 
 
Entertainment Books are now available and still only $70. 
Contact Debbie Allen 0408 445 889. 
Please see the advertisement on page 11 of The Crest. 
 

Money Collection Procedures - 

 BPS payment/permission envelopes with cash or cheque enclosed are not to go to the classroom 
teacher. 

 All money envelopes and permission notes are to be ‘posted’ in the letterbox attached to the wall in 
the office foyer.  This can be done by children or parents prior to school or during recess and lunch 
- not during class time. 

 Gold coin donations for mufti days can still go to the classroom and will be collected by the          
organising group. 

 Please do not put canteen money in the school letterbox. Go to the canteen when it is open or post 
it in the canteen letterbox. 

 Money collection days are still Tuesday and Thursday so please do not sent payments to school 
on other days. 

 The Department’s preferred method of payment is Parent Online Payment (POP) accessed 
through the school website, by clicking on ‘Make a Payment’ tab.   

 You can access POP any time, any day and you don’t need correct money. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwicgs65h6niAhXv6XMBHXFSAg0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.allg.org.au%2Fsupport-us%2Fbuy-an-entertainment-book%2F&psig=AOvVaw1H5dwYjMKgzVTsyS_FakJ8&ust=1558405577983410
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PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT   
  

  

Soccer /NetballSoccer /Netball  AFL JuniorAFL Junior  AFL Snr 1 / Snr2AFL Snr 1 / Snr2  
Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  

  

Friday 24/5/19Friday 24/5/19  Friday 24/5/19Friday 24/5/19  Friday 24/5/19Friday 24/5/19  

V WideviewV Wideview  v Wahroonga 2v Wahroonga 2  v Wahroonga 1 / Hornsby South 2v Wahroonga 1 / Hornsby South 2  

  atat    atat    atat  

Warringa Street Oval (soccer)Warringa Street Oval (soccer)  Rofe ParkRofe Park  Rofe ParkRofe Park  

Berowra School (netball)Berowra School (netball)  

  

Friday 31/5/19Friday 31/5/19  Friday 31/5/19Friday 31/5/19  Friday 31/5/19Friday 31/5/19  

v Warraweev Warrawee  v Wahroonga 1v Wahroonga 1  v Hornsby North 2 / Wahroonga 2v Hornsby North 2 / Wahroonga 2  

  atat  atat  atat  

The Glade (soccer)The Glade (soccer)  Rofe ParkRofe Park  Rofe ParkRofe Park  

Warrawee School (netball)Warrawee School (netball)  

SCHOOL BANKING 
   
The school earns commission from every deposit with school banking. 
 

 Every Tuesday morning at the canteen from 8:50-9:20am 

 There is no minimum deposit required 

 New rewards and certificates for consistent banking 

 Promotes good saving habits 

 Just open an account with the Commonwealth Bank 

 See the coordinators on Tuesday mornings with your detail 

 It’s that easy! 

This year St Marks Anglican Church Berowra is again       
running the Anglicare Winter Food Drive from 9

th
 June – 

21
st
 July.   

We are hoping to collect as much food as possible to     
support those in need throughout NSW.  In the past we 
have had a tremendous response from the local community 
and we are confident that this will be the case as well this 
year. 
 

We will be placing a collection box in your front office from 11
th
 June – 5

th
 July, 

for the school community to put their donated items in.  It will 
be emptied by St Marks volunteers.  
We will be mainly asking for donations of non-perishables, 
UHT milk, pasta and personal hygiene items. 
 
Thanking you and kind regards 
 
St Marks Berowra 
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Upcoming Events 
Thurs 23 May Stage 1 Bobbin Head excursion 

Mon 27 May Zone Cross Country Carnival 

Thurs 30 May Stage 1 Bobbin Head excursion 
Kindy 2020 Information morning and tour 10am 
Canteen sausage sizzle lunch—pre-orders required 

Thurs 6 June Tiny Tunnels for Kindergarten 

Mon 10 June Queen’s Birthday public holiday 

Mon 17 June Arts Alive rehearsal at Chatswood HS 

Tues 18 June Term 2 Dance Assembly 2.45pm 

Wed 19 June P&C meeting 7.30pm in staffroom 

Thurs 20 June BPS Athletics Carnival at Foxglove Oval 

Fri 21 June Area Cross Country Carnival 

Mon 24—Fri 28 June Parent / Teacher meetings 

Mon 1—Fri 5 July Parent / Teacher meetings 

Wed 3 July NAIDOC Day assembly 

Thurs 4 July Reports going home 

Fri 5 July Last day of Term 2 

Mon 22 July Staff Development Day 

Tues 23 July All students return to school for Term 3 

29 July—2 August Drama Festival week 

Wed 31 July Festival of Instrumental Music 

5 August—9 August Education Week 

Tues 6 August BPS Open Day and Book Fair 

Tues 20 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Thurs 22 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Tues 27 August Father’s Day stall 

Fri 30 August Father’s Day Breakfast 

Sun 1 September Father’s Day 

Tues 3 September Book Parade and Book Trivia 

Mon 16 September Area Athletics Carnival 

Mon 16—Wed 18 Sept Stage 3 Canberra Camp 

Fri 27 September Last day of Term 3 

Mon 14 October All students and staff return to school for Term 4 

Wed 16—Fri 18 Oct Stage 2 Broken Bay camp 

Tues 22 October Teacher’s Day 

Thurs 31 October Grandparents Day 
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Class Awards 

Week 4 and Week 5 

Term 2 

KB Oliver F, Charli M, Jasper C, Nya N 

KP Hudson W, Oscar H, Coby L, Noa G 

KR Ryuu S, Isabelle L, Joshua C, Chloe C 

KY Lily-Mae P, Chase G, Madeline B, Luke W 

1L Micah C, Ryan O’C, Kai G, Anahita A 

1S Kian G, Emma P, Jaxson F 

1/2P Lenny A, Jasmine A, Tristan E, Dilan H, Nikhil S, 
Lucy H, Ewan H 

2K Benjamin C, Nikalai McG, Mia L, Lachlan W,  
Beau D, Hayden W, Skye B 

2W Robert P, Chloe W, Ibsen B, Luca R, Roya M,  
Oliver B, Jared P, Sienna R, Ethan F 

3A Callum H, Harrison B, Ruby N, Ellie L, Xavier A 

3K April A, Emmett S, Billy Y, Maddie B, Brady M,  
Ruby P 

3/4C Rayirth A, Veronica R, Matthew T, Ivy U,  
Sophie H, Ethan N 

4R Holly R, Asad I, Callum L, Nathan W, Grace M, 
Leanne C 

5B Luke E, Daniel F, Luca D 

5P Emma D, Harvey B, Corey P 

 

 
 

 
 
 
The children love seeing mum, 
dad, grandma or nana helping 

out at the canteen.  
 

Any amount of time on a 
Wednesday, Thursday or Friday 
which you can spare would be 

greatly appreciated.   
Lunch provided. 

 
Call Teresa on 0402 855 941, 

see her in the canteen any 
Wednesday, Thursday or Friday 

between 9.00am - 2.30pm or 
leave your details at the office. 

Don’t forget The Crest is also available on the 
school website:  
 www.berowra-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
Click on the ‘Newsletter’ tab. 

Parent Online Payments can also be made from 
the BPS website using the ‘Make a payment’ 
tab. 
 
Looking for lost notes?  Click ‘Our School’ tab 
then ‘Missed a Note?’ 

Upcoming events are under the ‘Calendar’. 
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Claim your  
ACTIVE KIDS Rebate  

 
The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the 
new Active Kids Program. 
 

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher valued up to 
$100 per calendar year for each student enrolled in school. 
 
The voucher may be used with a registered activity provider for          
registration, participation and membership costs for sport, fitness and 
active recreation activities. 
The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year it was is-
sued 
 
In 2019 families will not only be able to claim $100 for the Active Kids 
Rebate but $100 for the Creative Kids Rebate. 
 
This will cover music lessons, drama and theatre, language classes,    
visual arts, coding and design.   
 
To claim the rebate or more information go to www.service.nsw.gov.au/
active-kids 
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We would like to 
thank our Fair 
Sponsors  
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Disclaimer:    Advertisements placed in THE CREST 

do not reflect an endorsement or otherwise by 

Berowra Public School of that product or service.   

Information in the advertisement is entirely the re-

sponsibility of the advertiser.  
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